[bookmark: _GoBack]We have been farming in the Emerald Hill district since 1965. Two of our three children work in the business as third generation farmers. Our enterprise involves both dryland and irrigated cropping and grazing. I have been irrigating since 1965 (1965 to 1979 surface and groundwater; 1979 onwards groundwater). We have also experienced first-hand every flood event in the local area since 1965. The alignment of the proposed rail spur covers a significant portion of our northern and western boundaries. Also, our daughter’s residence is in close proximity to the rail spur. We are confident that if the rail spur is constructed as indicated in the EIS (ie. mainly elevated throughout) any negative impacts on the flood plain will be properly mitigated.
